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United Way of West Central Connecticut Mission: 
Together we inspire and empower our community; 

creating long-lasting impact 



June  2021

Dear Friends,

Thank you for tuning in and attending United Way of West Central Connecticut’s 
19th Annual Community Builders’ Reception. Although this is the second year we 
are broadcasting virtually, we felt it in the best interest of our honorees, guests, 
families and staff to remain socially distant this spring. With high hopes, we plan to 
return to an in-person celebration next year to recognize our 100th anniversary.

During the past fifteen months, we have adjusted our daily lives to new ways of shop-
ping, working, learning and communicating. While we searched for disinfectant, food 
and eventually vaccinations, there were groups and organizations blazing the trail 
to be sure those needs were met for people who were struggling.  

The theme of our 2021 event is “Caring for our Community.” During the course of the 
program, we will showcase members of our community, some young and some who 
care for the elderly, some who have withstood extreme weather conditions and some 
who reinvented the shopping experience. What they have in common is compassion 
for their community. 

This broadcast is designed to honor our supporters who truly Live United by giving, 
advocating and volunteering. We also hope to showcase the impact we are having on 
the lives of everyone in Bristol, Burlington, Plainville, Plymouth and Terryville. As 
you watch, please consider joining our family of hand raisers by donating your time or 
money. Who knows, you or your organization could be one of our honorees next year.

In our unique way, we recognize and offer our congratulations to this year’s award 
winners. United Way is proud to honor these individuals and organizations who 
have worked together to improve the circumstances for everyone in our community. 
These people truly exemplify going above and beyond and demonstrate what it means 
to Live United! Additionally, we also want to thank all of our generous sponsors and 
supporters who always “Live United” throughout the year! 

Sincerely,

Patricia Tomlinson			   Donna Osuch
Board Chair				    President & CPO	

Trish
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Telephone:  (860) 583-3489

Construction Company



ThomastonSB.com | 855.344.1874

Member FDIC

Thomaston Savings Bank is proud to  
support the United Way of  
West Central Connecticut. 



TORRINGTON | TORRINGFORD | BURLINGTON | FALLS VILLAGE | GOSHEN | NEW HARTFORD

(860) 496-2152   TorringtonSavings.Bank

Helpful. 
Trustworthy. 
Dependable.
That’s how our customers describe us.

If that’s not how you describe your bank, it’s time to 
talk to Torrington Savings Bank. 

We’ve been in business for over 150 years because we 
focus on our customers. If you’re looking for a better bank, 
come in and see us. We will help you make the switch.

COMING SOON TO BRISTOL



 

   BAUER INC. IS PROUD TO SUPPORT THE  

UNITED WAY OF WEST CENTRAL CONNECTICUT 

“PROVIDING FLIGHT SAFETY SOLUTIONS WORLDWIDE” 
175 Century Drive, Bristol, CT 06010 USA Office: +1.860.583.9100 Web:  www.bauerct.com 

 



All Heart
Bristol’s heart is the engine that pumps 

passion into everything we do. The  

compassion that propels volunteers to 

give and then give some more.  

The vision that unites the citizens of 

a city around a brighter tomorrow 

– incredible accomplishments often 

come down to one key characteristic: 

Heart.

CONGRATULATIONS 
to the 2021 Honorees!

Thank you for creating  
lasting changes to improve lives  

in our community.

You are All Heart!

bristolallheart.com

See you at Muzzy!



 

 

 

 

 

 
Serving the Bristol Community for over 48 Years 

 
339 West Street   291 Burlington Avenue 
Bristol, CT 06010  Bristol, CT 06010 
(860)314-0597  (860)314-0597 

 
Services for children 3years-5 years       Services for children 12 weeks-5 years 
 

Now offering Summer Camp for children age 5 that have completed K to age 10 
 

www.bristolpreschool.com 
 
 
  

 

Proud to be a partner of the United Way of West Central 
Connecticut for over 30 years! 

 

Congratulations to all that live united! 

Celebrating a Century of Excellence
For the last 100 years, we’ve made it our mission to provide the highest quality care for all of your needs, from 

physician visits to maternity care to advanced orthopedic surgery, breast health, cancer care and more. At 
Bristol Health, we reach higher because excellence is part of our culture. And because our patients deserve it.

25+ specialties. Advanced surgical care. A culture of excellence.

833.4BHDOCS  |  bristolhealth.org
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www.tracy-driscoll.com 
 

126 Main Street 
Bristol, Ct.  06010 

860-589-3434 
   

Celebrating 100 years 1920-2020 
  
   
          

Congratulations 2021
Community Builders

We’re Proud to Support the 
United Way of West Central CT! 

 
 (860) 582-8161   www.dumontagency.com 
985 Farmington Ave. Bristol, CT  06010 

 
 
 



WE PROVIDE THE SOLUTION

PROVIDING IT SOLUTIONS THAT WORK FOR YOU
PROVEN.  RELIABLE.  SERVICE YOU CAN TRUST.

132 Riverside Avenue - Bristol, CT. 06010 - 860.583.5993 www.providingitsolutions.com
www.facebook.com/cdsincorp

Celebrating 39 Years in Business

VirtualEyes Managed IT Services Business Continuity & Disaster Recovery
On-Site Service & Support   Locally Owned & Operated

FREE FINANCIAL COUNSELING AND COACHING FOR LIFE
with our certified financial experts when you become  

a part of the CAFCU family!

FREE FINANCIAL COUNSELING AND COACHING FOR LIFE 
with our certified financial experts when you become  

a part of our family!
501 Middle Street Bristol, CT 06010

www.cafcu.org | 1-800-359-1939 x7250
Federally insured by NCUA.

People Helping PeoplePeople Helping People
Proudly supporting the United Way of West Central Connecticut!



 

Learn how we live up to you.
Visit WebsterBank.com 

Every day, you help make our community  

a better place to live. So we do our best to  

live up to you, your organization and the  

people you serve. We’re always proud to  

support what matters most to our neighbors.

BECAUSE  
HELPING OTHERS 
is what matters most. 

The Webster symbol is a registered trademark in the U.S. Webster Bank, N.A. Member FDIC.  
Equal Housing Lender  ©2018 Webster Financial Corporation. All rights reserved. 
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HRA now offers a wide variety of services  
for eligible residents of 6 communities: 

 New Britain, Bristol, Burlington, Farmington, Plainville & Plymouth  
visit www.hranbct.org to learn more about our services 

Need assistance?
HRA can help!

Since 1964 the Human Resource Agency of New Britain, Inc. (HRA) has been dedicated to increasing economic 
self-su�ciency among individuals and families. Our mission is to improve the quality of life by helping people 
achieve economic and social potential; responding to the causes and conditions of poverty; and building 
stronger individuals, families and communities.

120 Halcyon Drive • Bristol, CT 06010  
860.583.6363 • www.mainstreetfoundation.org 

  

CCoonnggrraattuullaattiioonnss  ttoo  aallll  tthhee  aawwaarrddeeeess  wwhhoo  LLiivvee  UUnniitteedd!!  

Your Community. Your Legacy.  
Your Way. 



 
1001 Stafford Avenue, Bristol, CT 06010 — 

860.584.0911 www.spchs.com 

 

Plainville Rotary Club 
SERVICE Above Self  

 
Congratulations to all of the  

Community Builders’ Award winners!  

To the best Community Builders
Thank you for all that you do!

United Way of
West Central Connecticut





2020-2021 BOARD OF DIRECTORS 
 

OFFICERS 
 

Board Chair:  Trish Tomlinson 
 Thomaston Savings Bank 

 
1st Vice Chair:  Marilyn Perzan 

 Thomaston Savings Bank 
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Treasurer:  Gregory Provencal 
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Secretary:  Jena Doolittle 

 Cigna Healthcare 
 
Past Chair:  Bryan Ricci 
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Rachel Beckwith 
Rachel Beckwith Designs 
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Paul Krell 
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Michael Preleski 
Tracy-Driscoll Insurance 
 
Lindsey Rivers    
City of Bristol    
 
Cindy Shi 
Barnes Group, Inc.  
  
Misty Simmons    
Freed Marcroft   
  
Helen Sneed    
Drive the Goal

 
 

Visit our website to see how you can give, 
advocate or volunteer: 

www.uwwestcentralct.org 



Spirit of Caring Award
The Spirit of Caring Award is given each year to an outstanding volunteer from the United Way of 
West Central Connecticut. Those chosen to receive the Spirit of Caring Award have demonstrated 
their capacity to care for people within the community through an unequalled spirit of volunteerism.

Jena Doolittle
Jena Doolittle has been volunteering in the greater Bris-
tol community for most of her life. She has been involved 
with The Women and Girls Fund, was a mentor in the Bristol 
School System, and has been part of the Bristol Boys and Girls 
Club Annual OM Show as a performer, Assistant Director and 
Director since 1977. Jena has served on many local boards 
and committees including Century Nursery School, Bristol 
Civic Theater and Bristol Theatre Arts, Terryville Athletic As-
sociation, Terryville Friends of Music and is currently serving 
on the Executive Board for The Bristol Chorale.

Let’s Talk United Host

Jena has been volunteering with The United Way of West Central CT for over 20 years. She is 
currently serving as the secretary of the Board of Directors and is on The Community Builders 
Reception, Day of Caring and Golf and Personnel committees. She is probably best known as a 
performer singing at local community events and venues such as The OM Show, Illuminations, 
The ACE Awards, The Imagine Nation Museum and the Webster Bank Carol Sing. Jena works in 
the National Marketing Segment at Cigna. As part of her 30+ year career at Cigna, she has been 
a speaker at several regional client and health related events as well as featured in podcasts and 
educational videos. Jena has also led a Cigna team for the United Way Day of Caring for over 20 
years.In her leisure time Jena loves the beach, reading and gardening. She has been married to 
her husband Kenny for 39 years, has 3 grown children and 5 grandchildren.

Follow United Way
By following United Way online, you can help us spread our message and find new 
donors & volunteers.  Please also take a moment to invite your friends to follow us!

www.facebook.com/United.Way.West.Central.Connecticut
Update your status with something fun about United Way 

or post a picture.  Just remember to tag us in your posts!  Or 
share one of our status updates with your friends.

Handle:@United WayWCCT
Talk about your experience with United Way or post pictures!  

Use the hashtag#LIVEUNITED and put our handle in your post.

Username:@Uwwestcentralct
Post pictures from our events or show how you are Living 

United!  Use the hashtag #LIVEUNITED and put our username 

Sheila Kelley, Webster Bank
Sheila Kelley was one of a kind – warm, funny, caring, 
knowledgeable, and fiercely loyal. She was known by all 
as “Sheila from Webster Bank.” Sheila Kelley began her 
career at Bristol 
Savings Bank as a teller and stayed with the bank
throughout its transitions for forty years. She was a car-
ing boss, supportive colleague, and enjoyed volunteer-
ing in her community.
Warm – Customer service came naturally to Sheila. Every 
customer was treated like family regardless of the size of 
their bank account. Part of her charm was her ability to 
get to know everyone she dealt with on a personal level. 
She loved hearing people’s stories and 
accepted everyone without judgement. Sheila was fond 
of striking up conversations with people wherever she 
went. When her family went out to dinner and she be-
came engrossed in conversation with a waiter or some-
one at a nearby table, her children would say, “Mom’s 
making a new friend.”
Funny – Many people have shared fond and funny 
memories of Sheila. For those who knew her, they will 
recall she was not the most patient person. Her eye rolls 
became famous within Webster Bank, and it is likely that 
if the conversation wasn’t going her way, the inevitable 
finger point would surface, and she would ask “are you 
done?!” Sheila loved a good time and was the life of the 
party at many Webster Bank Top Performers celebrations. 
As Bristol Mayor Ellen Zoppo Sassu said, she was “the ir-
reverent big sister that said what we were all thinking.” 
Caring – Sheila cared about her volunteer work with 
United Way of West Central CT’s Golf Tournament and 
campaign, the Central CT Chambers of Commerce Board 
of Directors, the Boys & Girls Club of Bristol and Brian’s 
Angels. But her real passion was the annual Bristol Carol 
Sing on the front steps of Webster Bank – every year – 
regardless of the weather. Around Halloween each year, 
Sheila would begin to harass the maintenance staff to 
make sure they had the lights restrung on the tree in 
front of the office so it would look festive for the event. 
She was so proud of the event and how it brings Bristol 
together to kick off the holiday season.
Knowledgeable – Sheila’s final title was Vice President 
and Bank Center Manager, but she could still work the 
teller window despite the many changes that occurred 

Fiercely loyal – The preceding stories 
demonstrate Sheila’s fierce loyalty to 
Webster Bank and her customers and 
colleagues. She was also fiercely loyal 
to her Boston Red Sox and referred to 
them as if she was a member of the 
roster. Sheila’s biggest passion, 
however, was her family. Although 
easy going, Sheila would never 
hesitate to voice her displeasure and 
stand her ground if she felt her family 
or friends had been wronged.  Almost 
every story she told  had a connection 
to her children, husband, parents and 
extended family. She was the proudest 
mother, wife, daughter and daughter-
in-law.
    In March 2019, Sheila found out 
she was seriously ill. Just a few short 
weeks later, she passed away on 
April 28, 2019. Sheila Kelley touched 
the lives of so many in Bristol. We 
appreciate the stories shared by her 
adoring husband Peter and two adult 
children, Connor and Caitlin, as well 
as her Webster Bank family. She is 
truly missed by her family and many 
friends and customers, but we know 
she is watching over her loved ones – 
and hopefully not with too many eye 
rolls!
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Rising Star Award 
 

The United Way of West Central Connecticut Rising Star Award recognizes an 
individual, company or community collaboration that demonstrates accelerating 

impact in the community.  The impact can be shown through an enhanced United 
Way campaign, increased volunteerism and/or improved community or program 

outcomes. 
 
ShopRite of Bristol 
Partners in Caring truly can be defined by the actions ShopRite of Bristol 
took during the pandemic over the past fifteen months. Although the grocer 
has always supported community projects from Little League teams to 
school plays and more, it was their willingness to expand their services 
and create alternatives to serve their customers and community that 
makes the ShopRite of Bristol team a Rising Star. 
 
Even as owner Paul Tornaquindici had to reduce store hours during the 
early months of the pandemic, he recognized the importance of getting 
food to area residents. ShopRite of Bristol recognized the tremendous 
increase in food insecurity due to company layoffs and shutdowns and 
worked tirelessly to help people in need. Their already well-established 
shop at home service exploded, and time slots were sold out days in 
advance. He recognized that not everyone, especially the elderly, was 
capable of ordering groceries online and sought out a solution. 
 
With the assistance of their Community Coordinator and Registered 
Dietician Jessica Dorner, they reached out to the senior centers and local 
nonprofit organizations to assess their needs and offered special hours for 
their clients to shop or assisted in deliveries. Additionally, they established 
house accounts for some organizations so they could purchase food for 
individuals, many of whom were homebound or without the assistance of 
a caregiver. Individuals then reimbursed the organizations upon delivery. 
 
An employee for over 20 years, Store Manager Krystle Laprise made sure 
departments were able to fill orders as best they could or find substitutes 
for the nonprofit organizations and customers as needed. The entire 
teams’ efforts paid off and, within weeks of Connecticut’s “shut down” date, 
ShopRite of Bristol was able to offer the extra hand up in a desperate time. 
 
Their efforts to help the community will have a positive long-term impact, 
and the community is forever grateful. Thank you to ShopRite of Bristol for 
going above and beyond for our residents! They truly are a Rising Star. 



Change Maker Award 
The United Way of West Central of Connecticut Change Maker Award 

recognizes an individual, company or community collaboration that demonstrates 
the ability to create, catapult and/or implement positive change. The recipient of 

this award has transformed community conditions or improved program 
outcomes. 

 
Senior Centers of Bristol, Burlington and Plainville 
 
When you think of a Senior Center, you may picture a small meeting hall, perhaps with a 
gymnasium, and usually hosting Bingo. However, our local centers usually have multiple 
rooms full of seniors playing pickle ball or pool, using woodworking equipment and 
computers, playing various card games, enjoying dance and exercise classes and sharing 
meals. This vibrant comradery is typical for visitors each day. But that was pre-pandemic. 
 
Once the state closed down last March, the Senior Centers also had to close their doors 
to the community they serve. The staff knew that without any programs to attend or a place 
to access lunch, it would have a negative impact on the seniors. 
 
After recognizing issues related to isolation and food insecurity, Senior Center leadership 
and social workers quickly began to find alternative ways to reach out to their community. 
They transitioned their social and in-person gatherings to virtual, chat discussions and 
drive-through events, such as drive-through ice cream and themed dinners for 
Thanksgiving and St. Patrick’s Day to keep seniors engaged. 
 
The local Senior Centers are being recognized for their outstanding work helping seniors 
get tested for COVID-19, access the Vaccine Administration Management System (VAMS) 
and schedule vaccine appointments when the first rollout occurred. The ability to access 
VAMS and work with local health districts and hospitals was a relief to so many people. 
Additionally, the staff sanitized and readied their buildings to be used for clinics. 
 
Especially in the early months, for members who do not drive, acquiring groceries was an 
increased challenge. Many could not order groceries online, and with resources like Dial-
a-Ride and Meals on Wheels at a standstill, the problem only worsened. Senior Center 
staff reached out to town leadership, local grocery stores and food partners to help those 
in need. These actions demonstrated their commitment to ensure their seniors were cared 
for and had reliable food resources. 
 
Accepting the Change Maker Award for Bristol are Director Patty Tomascak and Assistant 
Director Jason Krueger; for Burlington are Director Tricia Twomey, Eileen Rubino and 
volunteer Art Murelli; and for Plainville are Director Shawn Cohen, Assistant Director 
Ronda Guberman and Social Worker Stephanie Soucy.      



Youth Live United Awards 
Presented by Barnes Group, Inc. and Webster Bank 

 
The Youth Live United Award recognizes middle and high school students with a 

connection to United Way who have given back to their community through 
volunteerism. Living United is more than volunteering. It is a reminder that when 
we think about beyond ourselves, we have the power to facilitate change. This 
special recognition serves as a powerful example to all students that hard work 

and volunteerism can make a difference.   
 

 

   
Victoria Kosciukiewicz         Azelia Sigmund             
Bristol Eastern High School        Chippens Hill Middle School 

 
 

   
James Watson          Danny Schnaars   
Lewis S. Mills High School        Eli Terry Jr. Middle School 
  

 
 
 

To learn more about our United Way Youth Board or Kids in the Middle, 
contact Nancy Micloskey at 860-582-9559, ext. 402 or 

nmicloskey@uwwestcentralct.org 



 

Collaborative Excellence Award 
The United Way of West Central Connecticut Collaborative Excellence Award recognizes the 

collective impact of a special collaboration in our community. The recipient of this award 
demonstrates exemplary partnership and collaboration. 

 
Farmers to Families Food Box Distribution 
United Way of West Central Connecticut was invited to participate in the USDA’s Farmers 
to Families Program that redirected produce destined for restaurants, colleges and other 
businesses not operating at full capacity due to the Coronavirus pandemic. United Way 
partnered with the City of Bristol, and the Mayor offered significant resources and support 
from her office, the Department of Public Works and the Police Department. The Fire 
Department and Marketing have been involved, while Bristol’s Community Emergency 
Response Team (CERT) and all City Counselors are also integral partners. 
 
United Way organizes groups of volunteers to distribute the boxes through contactless 
delivery, usually into the trunks of people’s cars. The distributions also provided 
opportunities to share information with residents, such as reminders to respond to the 
Census, information about COVID testing and vaccination sites, and United Way’s 
Resource Guide. In addition, United Way invites local nonprofit organizations to pick up 
boxes for their clients who are unable to participate in the distribution events. 
 
Here are some fun facts as of June 2021: 

• Volunteers have distributed 28,505 boxes of food at 20 distribution events.  
• Volunteers gave away produce boxes during the first events, and each box held 

25 pounds of fresh fruits and vegetables. During the fall and winter, boxes had 
40 pounds of fruit, vegetables, meat and dairy including a gallon of milk.  

• We estimate that each produce box would have cost approximately $20, and the 
larger food boxes would have cost approximately $45. Through June 2021, the 
program saved local residents more than $1 million overall. 

• We have 132 unique volunteers (some of whom were at many of the 
distributions) who donated more than 1,000 hours. 

• Many local businesses and organizations have allowed their employees to help. 
Volunteers also include student athletes, civic groups and individuals. 

• Bristol’s Mayor, Police Chief, Emergency Management Director and Director of 
Public Works have volunteered at nearly every distribution event. 

• In October 2020, we gave away 6,912 food boxes on three dates in torrential 
rain, beautiful sunshine and an early snowstorm. Our volunteers have worked 
during all weather conditions! 

 
We need significant numbers of volunteers for each event, and those volunteers always 
reflect about how much they enjoyed distributing the food boxes. As one of our committee 
members stated, any event that draws more than a thousand residents, while also 
requiring a private/public collaboration, deserves to be recognized for the Collaborative 
Excellence Award. 
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West Central Connecticut

Award Winners from Past Years
 Rising StarChange Maker

Collaborative Excellence
 
 2018  Connectiut 211
 
 2019 Stock our Shelters
 
 2020 Bristol Sports Hall of  Fame

2018 Town of Plainville

2019 For Goodness Sake

2020 Plymouth Keys for     
 Kindness 

2018 Young Professionals    
 for United Way/ 
 PYVOT 
2019 Productions for  
 Change 
2020 The Agape House     

 Caring for our  

Community
SAVE THE DATES – 2021

Please check our Facebook page and website www.uwwestcentralct.org for updates.

July 20 Senior Wellness Fair, Plainville Senior Center, 200 East Street, 9:30am-12:00pm

Must register in advance, call 860-584-7895, bag lunch provided

July 20 United Way Community Day at Bristol Blues, Muzzy Field, 6:30 pm game

Children’s Book Drive: Please bring gently used children’s books

Aug. 10 The 13th Annual Adopt-A-Child Backpack supplies collection

Sept. 14 The 47th Annual United Way Golf tournament.

November 5 The 12th Annual Fall Wine Tasting Fundraiser. DoubleTree by Hilton, Bristol

Please consider being a part of our 2021 challenge! Looking for 2100 people to donate $21.00 
by December 1, 2021. Go to our website and click the donate tab for information, open 24/7.



FI
NA

NCIAL STABILITY

FIGHTING FOR 
FAMILIES TO BECOME
FINANCIALLY STABLE 

& INDEPENDENT

FIGHTING TO  
IMPROVE PEOPLE’S

HEALTH & WELLNESS

HOW UNITED WAY IS WINNING:
Providing a backpack, school supplies and outfit to less fortunate children.

Offering Financial Education Classes on pertinent topics, such as  
budgeting, credit, and debt management.

Providing food and holiday gifts to struggling families.

Running a free tax preparation site that helps low and moderate income  
families get their taxes done for free while ensuring all tax credits are claimed.

HOW UNITED WAY IS WINNING:
Supporting 2-1-1, a free, confidential information and referral service 

connecting people to essential health and human services 24 hours a day.

Providing FamilyWize Prescription Discount Cards to the community, saving 
local residents an average of 40% on prescription drug costs.

Coordinating the West Central Connecticut TRIAD Program, which strives to
improve the quality of life for older residents.



ED
UCATION

FIGHTING TO 
HELP CHILDREN & 
YOUTH ACHIEVE 

THEIR POTENTIAL

RAISING OUR HANDS 
TO CHANGE THE GAME 

FOR EVERYONE

VO
LU

NTEER

HOW UNITED WAY IS WINNING:
Providing free books for children from low-income families.

Helping to ensure that all children enter kindergarten ready to learn.

Helping middle school students transition to  
high school and young adulthood.

Encouraging high school students to become leaders  
and address issues important to their peers.

Providing youth with paid summer work experiences  
and career development opportunities.

HOW UNITED WAY IS WINNING:
Our 2018 Day of Caring had a record-breaking 600 volunteers, who completed

projects at 39 sites at 25 non-profit organizations in the communities we serve.

Our new Partners in Caring Initiative matches local business teams with
non-profits in need of volunteers for small projects.

Our online Volunteer Center links individuals interested in volunteering  
with area non-profits in need of support.



Congratulations to all of this year’s award recipients.  
United Way is proud to honor the individuals and 

organizations who have worked together with us to 
provide a better life for everyone in our community 

through health, education and financial 
stability initiatives.
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